Lou Mansolillo

From: Jay Lalli <22jaylalli@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2024 7:20 PM

To: House Corporations Committee

Subject: Support for H7015: Electrical Contractor's License

Dear House of Representatives,

I hope this email finds you well. | am writing to express my strong support for RI H7015, which addresses the regulations and licensing
requirements for electrical contractors in our state.

The proposed amendments, particularly in Sections 5-6-2 and 5-6-8, provide clarity and necessary standards for individuals and firms
engaging in electrical work. | believe that such regulations are crucial to ensuring the safety, competence, and professionalism of those
involved in installing, maintaining, and testing electrical systems.

The bill appropriately outlines the qualifications and scope of work for obtaining an Electrical Contractor's License (Certificate A). By setting
clear standards and requiring an examination, it ensures that those authorized to work on electrical projects have the necessary expertise.

This, in turn, contributes to the overall safety and quality of electrical installations within our communities.

| appreciate the inclusion of provisions that exempt certain work on owner-occupied, single-family homes, recognizing the unique
circumstances of residential properties.

| believe that supporting this bill will enhance the professionalism and accountability in the electrical contracting industry. As a constituent,
| urge you to consider backing Rl H7015 and advocating for its passage.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and | trust that you will represent our community's interests in promoting safety and quality in
electrical work.

Sincerely,

Jay Lalli
Proud Brother of IBEW Local 99



